CONFIDENTIAL CORPS- STANFFER



UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA

Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene School of Public Health Stadium Gate 27 611 Beacon Street S.E. Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

February 26, 1981

Dean Lee Stauffer Associate Professor School of Public Health 1360 Mayo Memorial Building

CONFIDENTIAL

Dear Lee:

This regards Stadium plans which appear to be moving forward appropriately. My Administrator reports that there are a number of inspection visits going on in the old Stadium at the moment, with the idea that it might have to be brought partially or totally up to code. The idea is that this might be declared as soon as construction is underway on the new facility. I think it is not being paranoid to suggest, based on the clear attitude of the Chief of Building and Planning who sat with us on the committee for disposition of the Stadium, that he is not happy to have more buildings, more responsibility, and more commitments made to Memorial Stadium. It is just conceivable that they would get inspectors to try to close down the whole operation because the University would not be able to afford to bring the old Laboratory up to code. You might want to keep this in mind.

Dr. Leyasmeyer doesn't feel that my space group is keeping her adequately informed. They will take more time to try to do so. You must know that we are immensely grateful to your office for running the ball.

I expect we will meet next week at the Honors Committee Meeting, at which time I can honor you for having the good sense to take a two month leave.

Regards,

Henry Blackburn, M.D. Professor and Director

HB:jml